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December 9, 2008
Mary Nichols, Chair, Air Resources Board
Ron Roberts

Dorene D’Adamo

Barbara Riordan

John R. Balmes, MD

Lydia Kennard

Sandra Berg

John Telles, MD

Ronald O. Loveridge
Via US mail and electronic mail to ARB Public Comment page
Re: Support for In Use On Road Heavy Duty Truck and Bus Rule

Dear Chairman Nichols and Air Resources Board members,

Environmental Health Coalition is a 28-year-old, nonprofit environmental justice organization that works in the San Diego-Tijuana region.  EHC strongly supports the In Use On Road Heavy Duty Truck and Bus rule and urges you to adopt it, for all the health and economic benefits identified by ARB staff, and the following additional reasons.
· The San Diego region has border ports of entry that receive large volumes of truck traffic that is not addressed in the drayage truck rule. These trucks generate diesel exhaust while in line to cross the border, a wait of up to 2 hours, and drive through existing communities along the 905 and I-5 freeways. As many as 2,000 trucks per day cross the border at the Otay Mesa crossing alone, and the Otay monitoring station consistency records the highest levels of particulate matter in San Diego. The on road truck rule is needed to reduce the diesel air quality impact both at the border and along the freeway routes used by this truck traffic. 
· A significant portion of the trucks that use San Diego sea ports are not covered by the drayage truck rule because they are in categories that are exempt from that rule. The National City Marine Terminal is a major port of entry for vehicle cargos. The car carriers that transport the vehicles from the terminal are almost all unibody trucks that are exempt from the drayage truck rule. The portside communities of National City need the on road truck rule to reduce their exposure to diesel truck exhaust from car carrier trucks serving the National City cargo terminal. 
· The communities in which EHC works, including Barrio Logan in San Diego and west National City, are bounded or ringed by freeways that were added after the residential community had developed.  Existing residences and schools are closer than 500 feet to the nearest freeway.  While good land use planning can, over many years, provide more separation between the freeway and sensitive receptors, an immediate reduction in exposure to diesel exhaust from freeway traffic can only be achieved by reducing the level of pollution coming from existing truck traffic. To accomplish this, the On Road truck rule is needed. 

Enclosed with the hard copy of this letter are 31 signed post cards from San Diego community residents in support of the rule. 

Please note that EHC has signed on to the truck rule coalition letter with the caveat that we do not support exemptions for agricultural trucks.  San Diego also has extensive agricultural areas and we believe the residents and workers in these communities deserve the same protection from diesel truck exhaust. 

EHC commends the ARB Board for adoption of rules to reduce diesel PM in California and provide health protection to communities, workers, and truck drivers.  The In Use On Road Heavy Duty Truck Rule is the most important one yet for the health of California residents and workers, and we urge you to support it. 

Sincerely,

Joy Williams

Community Asssistance/Research Director
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